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We're still working on a charter for the Building Committee.  
We have received approval from the Executive Committee 
already.  The next step is to receive approval from the General 
Membership.
The charter was presented to the General Membership on 7 
March at our normal monthly meeting, but after much 
discussion, no action was taken .  The subject was tabled until 
the April General Membership meeting, which will be held on 4 
April at 7:30 pm.  This will allow enough time for everyone to 
read and study the document.
Please come out and learn about what we're doing.  Better yet, 
please come out and get involved!  We need everyone, even 
YOU, to be involved in order for us to succeed.  If the charter is 
passed at the April meeting, we'll begin establishing sub-
committees quickly and hope to get off to a running start right 
away.
You'll find minutes of our first meeting as well as the draft 
charter on our Post website.  Copies of the draft charter are also 
posted on the bulletin boards at the Post.
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In general, retirees are not authorized mortuary benefits at 
Government expense by virtue of their retired status. They may, 
however, be authorized certain benefits due to another status. 
For example, a retiree employed as a Department of the Army 
civilian (DAC) could qualify for preparation of remains and 
shipment of remains from overseas by military aircraft. Military 
service could qualify a retiree for burial in a Government 
cemetery, a grave marker, and burial honors.

Mortuary Benefits
Retirees are not eligible for the full range of mortuary benefits at 
Government expense unless, while on active duty for a period of 
more than 30 days, they become an inpatient in a U.S. 
government hospital, are retired while an inpatient, and die 
before being discharged from the hospital. 
Retirees who retire under circumstances other than in a above 
are not entitled to mortuary benefits at Government expense by 
virtue of their retired status.
Retirees and their eligible family members who die outside the 
United States may be eligible for preparation of remains on a 
reimbursable basis for a nominal fee in an Armed Services 
mortuary if such services are available at the place of death and 
are requested by the U.S. Department of State. Requests should 
be made by a family member or representative of the family 
directly to the American Consular office in the country of death.

Transportation of Retirees Remains
Retirees who die while properly admitted to a military medical 
facility in the United States are authorized transportation of 
remains from the place of death to the place of burial, providing 
the place of burial is no further than the retiree's last residence. 
When the place of death and place of burial are local to the 
residence, transportation is authorized for the removal of the 
remains from the place of death to a local funeral home and from 
the local funeral home to a local cemetery. 
Transportation of remains of eligible family members of retired 
soldiers who die in a military medical facility in the United 
States is also authorized. The installation mortuary officer at the 
place of death should be consulted on the status of 
implementation of this benefit.
Remains of retirees are authorized transportation of remains 
from overseas to the United States on U.S. military aircraft on a 
reimbursable or space available basis. 

VA Burial Benefits
Retirees who die in a Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) 
hospital or nursing home may be eligible for transportation of 
remains by VA. The local VA office should be contacted for 
eligibility rules. Retirees are entitled to VA benefits. 
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